Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Sleep-in shifts 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. What is the policy and practice of your authority for the payment of independent health and social care providers for the provision of a sleep-in shift as part of a contract to provide care and support for a local authority adult social services client?   For example do you pay a level sufficient for the care provider to top up the worker’s salary to NMW level over all, or do you pay NMW levels for all hours of sleep in shift or are you paying a fixed sum for a sleep-in which no longer aligns with NMW levels or are you doing something different from these approaches?

Answer: 

All contracts with independent health and social care providers involving all hours of sleep-in shifts are paid at an hourly rate which as a minimum is based on NMW/NLW pay rates plus an allowance for relevant employer on-costs based on these rates of pay. Where we pay for a residential service we have a larger banded rate that covers the possibility that the provider might need to arrange sleep-in shifts within their services.
2. Have you undertaken consultation with independent health and social care providers over the payment for sleep-in shift since the appeal court judgement on 13th July 2018? 

No

3. If you have undertaken consultation with independent health and social care providers what form did this take?

N/A

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


